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Good morning,  
 
You are receiving this update because you are on the service list or responded to PG&E’s IniƟal DraŌ Surrender 
ApplicaƟon and Decommissioning Plan for PG&E’s PoƩer Valley Hydroelectric Project (PoƩer Valley), Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission (FERC) No.77.   
 
PG&E will be submiƫng to FERC an Extension of Time (EOT) request for the Final DraŌ Surrender Agreement (Final DraŌ 
SA) as well as the Final Surrender ApplicaƟon and Decommissioning Plan (Final SA).  PG&E will propose the Final DraŌ SA 
be available for comment in January 2025 instead of June 2024 as currently detailed in the Plan and Schedule approved 
by FERC on July 29, 2022.  PG&E will also propose the Final SA being submiƩed to FERC in June 2025 (previously January 
2025).   
 
PG&E is commiƩed to supporƟng the Proponent’s (Sonoma County Water Agency, Mendocino County Inland Water and 
Power Commission, Humboldt County, Round Valley Indian Tribes, California Trout, Trout Unlimited, and California 
Department of Fish and Wildlife) Proposal of a New Eel-Russian Facility. PG&E and the Eel-Russian Project Authority will 
enter into legal agreements addressing construcƟon obligaƟons, permiƫng, and facility transfers. PG&E, the 
Proponents, and others have formed a steering commiƩee to develop a Surrender ApplicaƟon MOU to best bring shared 
interests into one agreement that aligns with PG&E’s Surrender ApplicaƟon and Decommissioning Plan.  In addiƟon, 
PG&E will aƩempt to enter into legal agreements with other agencies and parƟes where their interest related to the 
PoƩer Valley facility removal fall outside of the FERC Surrender proceeding. This approach demonstrates PG&E’s interest 
in efficiently compleƟng the regulatory approval processes in consideraƟon of mutual interests.  PG&E believes the 
addiƟonal Ɵme to consult with agencies and other interested parƟes will result in a more robust Final SA and ulƟmately 
in a quicker path for the decommissioning of the PoƩer Valley Project. 
 
I look forward to your ongoing input into this process.  Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any quesƟons. 
 
Tony Giglioƫ 
Sr. Licensing Project Manager 
Power GeneraƟon   
Cell: (925) 357-7120 
Email: tony.giglioƫ@gmail.com 
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You can read about PG&E’s data privacy practices at PGE.com/privacy. 


